

BRITISH YOUTH COUNCIL 

  
                    Minutes BYC Board, 9th May 2015
Trustees Present:; Mita Desai (MD Chair); Jon Foster (JF); Sam Foulder-Hughes (SFH);); Chante Joseph (CJ); Kyle Thornton (KT); Ife Grillo (IG); Feargal Murphy (FM): Dara Farrell (DF); Mariam Waseem (MW); Poppie Simmonds (PS); Yasmin Rufo (YR) 
In attendance: James Cathcart (JC), CEO and Company Secretary.
Apologies: Kenny Imafidon         No information: Kanika Wortherspoon
1/ Minutes  Marc 2015  correct/approved
2/ Matters Arising
The Board had asked that we explore how it could have available legal advice through a lay trustee and asked CEO to explore how / if constitution needed to be changed and any motion required.  CEO to get advice on this issue and liaise with FM.
DF – apologised for recent absence to the Board and renewed his commitment to supporting where he could during the remainder of his term of office. 

ACTION POINTS  
	Circulate Staff Chart
	CEO
	ASAP

	Honorary President Options 
	Subgroup FM & SFH
	By next Board

	External facilitator on Vision Mission Objectives
	Chair
	By next Board

	Proposals for lay advisor
	FM and CEO
	BY next Board 


3/ CEO Report: 
DC leaving at end of June to new job at Parliament. CEO will circulate new staffing structure outlining proposed two new Manager roles. JE to be appointed Acting Head of Operations.
Honorary presidents. Our constitution requires three Hon Presidents – one from each of the largest three parties. Post election we have one – Conservative PB. Letters of thanks to go to the others Julie Hilling and Jenny Willot MP. Board usually handles re-nominations of existing Presidents and proposes new ones in case there are none from the membership. The third largest party in now SNP . Sub group to explore options and report back to Board. FM & SFH. 
Vision and Mission Board wish to explore overall review of Vision Mission and Strategy with external facilitator. CEO noted that we have a three year strategy and goals which inform planning. We also need to be aware of need to remain within terms of charity status and original views of members who established BYC. The Boards role is to keep the charity on task on behalf of the members. Any major review should involve the members. CEO suggested Graham Alcott but Board wanted someone more independent that CEO or GA. Chair to explore and book.
Election Campaign

Board generally thanked the Staff team for their work and extra time on campaign and communications. Noted the increased profile and success of Voter Registration campaign. CEO noted that we had a contingency plan for working with a Conservative Government and noted that funding might be an even bigger challenge in 2016. This follows several years of challenges – especially since the recession in 2009/10 and following our peak year of income in 2012
4/ Search Group update: (FM)
FM, MW and KI are this years SG. Adverts and search underway via staff team.

March Board proposed that no one on any BYC programme should be on the Board – UKYP, UKYA, PG group YSC. (due to time commitment) to be similar to UKYP/PG relationship. They could apply but would need to resign from these other commitments if appointed. CEO noted that this had not been minuted or communicated to staff, and therefore we have not made this known in this years recruitment pack. Also asked for clarification of what programmes? Would local youth council members be excluded or just MYPs – or both. Noted that existing Board members came into this category (YR is currently an MYP). Agreed that this measure would come in next year so that people would know well in advance and that list of what defines a BYC programme would be included in the application information pack. [eg the NHS Advisory Group is run by BYC on behalf of NHS but its not a BYC programme].
5/ Finance
Reports shared – Audit booked in May. Management reports as per forecast and noted expected end of year deficit as approved by FSG – could be around £80,000. As we have reserves of £350,000 this was within planning parameters.

Several fundraising proposals submitted and awaiting results.

6/ ACM planning group – appointed KT FM and JF
Francesca will be coordinating meetings of this subgroup  whose role is to make decisions around agenda/timing and Chairing of ACM, and will be responsible for smooth chairing of the day. (with support from the staff team). Most of the process for ACM if prescribed in our rule book – the agenda and elections and policy motions. A timetable has been circulated.

The Chair and VC Finance will present our Annual Report and Audit, including highlights for the year ahead. 

The Board needs to consider if it wants to submit any motions (by 30th June). These are not usually policy/campaigns – as this is what our membership are invited to submit - but are relating to Governance or where there is a strategic issue – eg Voter Registration was a tactical campaign proposed by the Board in 2013 when BYC when every other year ACM was for policy motions. In that ‘other’ year there were no policy motions other that the Boards on procedure. Another example might be around proposing moving start of office time for trustees to induction weekend instead of immediately. [Subgroup on improving Board might propose a change] Another example was if Honorary President system should change. It was anticipated one member was proposing to remove the current system as it is divisive and misunderstood. The Board still have the option of proposing an amendment. All Board motions need to be agreed by the whole Board. [Note: If an individual Board member is interested in a campaign policy idea they would go via a member.
ENDS
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